Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope you and your family are well.

Year 11 have now completed their college entry exams and teachers are in the process of marking this work. The Year group have worked hard for these exams. Now this work ethic must continue as we move through the feedback process and continue to forge ahead towards the February mocks and beyond. We have been really proud of how they have handled the exams. Those students who have some still to complete / catch up on will do so over the course of the next couple of weeks. Well done to Year 11.

Progress checkpoints have started very well for Years 7 to 10. Students will continue to take these over the course of next week. If you or your child wants more detailed information for any of the checkpoints, please see our website using the following link:

https://www.chorltonhigh.manchester.sch.uk/student-life/assessment-and-reporting/year-7-9-progress-tests

This week we have hosted COVID-19 vaccinations in school. We wanted to let parents know that if your child was due to have this vaccination but was absent, this can be given at your local walk in centre. You can use the following link to find out where this is and the process for booking: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/find-a-walk-in-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-site/

During this week in assembly, students have been reminded about the Mental Fitness provision that we have in school. Full details of this is are on the school website if parents would like to find out more about it. https://www.chorltonhigh.manchester.sch.uk/student-life/mental-fitness-at-chorlton-high-school

It was lovely to see so many of our Year 8 parents at the virtual Parents' Evening last week.

A reminder that Friday 26th November is an Inset Day so students will not be in school on this day.

Have a wonderful weekend. Chorlton High School